
  
  
  

  

Granite   City   Flight   Lines   
VOL.10   NO.1   

Chapter   551,   St.   Cloud   Mn.      

January   16th,   2021   

Next   EAA   551   Event:     1/18/2021   

1/18/2021 –    EAA   Chapter   551   member   meeting.     SCSU   Aero   Club   Hangar   6:00   PM,   food   for   a   nominal   donation,   all   are   
welcome   and   social   hour.    Program   at   6:30   PM.    Join   EAA   Chapter   551   for   the   January   Program   Meeting   on   Monday,   
January   18,   beginning   at   6:30   pm.    The   topic   will   be    Airport   Planning   and   Design   -   101 ,   facilitated   by   Angie   Olson,   
Aviation   Planner   for   Bollig   Engineering.   Your   mission,   should   you   choose   to   accept   it,   is   to   plan   an   airport   for   the   NW   
Angle   of   MN.   January's   program   will   be   more   participation   and   collaboration   rather   than   presentation.    You   will   be   given   
a   basic   map   of   the   NW   Angle   and   some   guiding   questions   to   consider   for   planning   purposes.    You   may   work   in   groups   or   
alone   (whatever   you   prefer).    All   thoughts   and   ideas   are   welcome!    No   shovels   needed....yet!    Meal   for   a   donation   
beginning   at   6:00   pm.   Social   distance   and   face   coverings   as   mandated.     

Ray   Aviation   Scholarship   applications   are   due   soon!   
January   31,   2021,   for   the   full   $10,000   scholarship.   

 

 

As   many   may   already   know,   Chapter   551   recently   lost    its   former   past   president,   Neil   Weihrauch.   We  
would   like   Neil’s   family   to   know   that   the   chapter   sends   its   condolences.   

  

EAA   551   Sponsored   Coming   Events   

2/1/2021    –    EAA   Chapter   551   board   meeting .    SCSU   Aero   Club   Hangar   6:30   PM.    Everyone   is   welcome.   Light   meals   are   
available   at   6:00   PM   for   a   nominal   donation.   

2/15/2021 –    EAA   Chapter   551   member   meeting.     SCSU   Aero   Club   Hangar   6:00   PM,   food   for   a   nominal   donation,   all   are   
welcome   and   social   hour.    Program   at   6:30   PM.   

  

  



  
  
  

  

Non   EAA   551   Events:     

  

ICEPORT   2021.   It’s   on!  

Details:  

ICEPORT   2021  

Saturday,   March   6th,   2021  

10am-3pm   (Stay   till   dark.   Da   Boathouse   will   be   serving   all   day.   Have   breakfast,   lunch   and   dinner!)  

Location:   Mac’s   Twin   Bay  

https://www.macstwinbay.com/  

https://www.facebook.com/macstwinbay/  

Dining:   Da   Boathouse   Restaurant  

https://www.macstwinbay.com/da-boathouse-restaurant  

https://www.facebook.com/DaBoathouse/  

But   hey,   don’t   wait   for   ICEPORT,   Da   Boathouse   is   open   NOW!  

Roads   are   plowed   and   in   great   shape.   Head   on   up   there   anytime   and   grab   some   great   food.   Why   not   stay   and   rent   a   fish   house!   How  
convenient   is   that!  

Remember:   Give   way   to   vehicles   and   fish   houses   and   you   will   be   just   fine.   Watch   for   any   cracks   in   the   ice.   Fly   courteous.   Fly   alert.   Fly  
proficient.   Fly   safe.   It’s   ice   my   friends.  

Mark   Priglmeier  

CreateLift   Aviation  

  

https://www.macstwinbay.com/
https://www.facebook.com/macstwinbay/?fref=mentions&__xts__%5B0%5D=68.ARCySakwRC1bzJ283P6YI3ub1sZffJ9YRNkZ4R8TIGTlzMFEuYfmyyeBwYO_tpYPR-dTA1FU0VTKr-gNh9HHVf2ZiO7-ezo3LTqydFhVOhVUciPUbqTH0B_0I75uMK87PZGP2G3NpqDas8ePrapnE6RMqTTu8SvIIHOT3Jw0i-0pJbMMg7xJGl1HPDwgwu_72qjvClAGnHe7v0WsKyNk2LOsx3WyxvbkSb3MwlyyBBv0pAws_uFAGe8qcrUoe8kyrklnV0Tg__ZTKAnU800UhTPB5-gHpa3By27QT9Z9WE2jVt0du-O12Q&__tn__=K-R
https://www.macstwinbay.com/da-boathouse-restaurant
https://www.facebook.com/DaBoathouse/?fref=mentions&__xts__%5B0%5D=68.ARCySakwRC1bzJ283P6YI3ub1sZffJ9YRNkZ4R8TIGTlzMFEuYfmyyeBwYO_tpYPR-dTA1FU0VTKr-gNh9HHVf2ZiO7-ezo3LTqydFhVOhVUciPUbqTH0B_0I75uMK87PZGP2G3NpqDas8ePrapnE6RMqTTu8SvIIHOT3Jw0i-0pJbMMg7xJGl1HPDwgwu_72qjvClAGnHe7v0WsKyNk2LOsx3WyxvbkSb3MwlyyBBv0pAws_uFAGe8qcrUoe8kyrklnV0Tg__ZTKAnU800UhTPB5-gHpa3By27QT9Z9WE2jVt0du-O12Q&__tn__=K-R


  
  
  

 

  

Chapter   551   members ,   if   you   see   other   aviation   related   events   that   would   be   fitting   to   have   in   this   section,   please  
forward   them   to   me,   Ryan   Rask,   at   RyanCRask@gmail.com,   or   tell   me   about   them   in   person.    I   will   add   them   as   I  
get   them   if   they   are   fitting,   thank   you   for   the   help!   

  

  

News   and   Notes:     

YOUNG   EAGLE   FLIGHTS   

Did   you   know   that   you   pilots   can   still   give   Young   Eagle   flights   (free   flights   to   youth   ages   8-17   years   old)   even   

though   there   are   no   Young   Eagle   Rallies   scheduled   for   2020?    Pilots   can   find   all   of   the   information   at   

https://www.eaa.org/eaa/youth/free-ye-flights/ye-volunteers/ye-volunteer-opportunities/eaa-young-eagles-v 

olunteer-pilots   

Young   Eagle   forms,   Certificates   of   Young   Eagles   Flight,   and   Sporty’s   Log   Book   with   access   code   to   the   Sporty’s   

Online   Ground   School   Program   ($249   value)   are   available   to   pilots   to   the   right   as   you   enter   the   Aero   Club   

Board   Room   (Kitchen   area).   

The   Young   Eagle   form   to   be   completed   in   its   entirety   prior   to   flight,   including   parent/guardian   signature.   

Be   sure   to   turn   in   your   completed   (flights   given)   Young   Eagle   forms.   There   is   a   file   drawer   below   the   TV   in   the   

EAA   Chapter   551   Board   Room   marked   for   this.   Pilots   who   are   in   compliance   with   giving   Young   Eagle   flights   and   

with   each   fully   completed   Young   Eagles   form,   EAA   Chapter   551   will   be   given   $5   in   Young   Eagle   credits   for   each   

flight.   EAA   Chapter   551   can   then   spend   those   funds   on   items   to   support   future   Young   Eagles   Programs.  

St.   Cloud   Regional   Airport   is   looking   to   gauge   demand   for   the   construction   of   new   T-hangars .   The   hangars   
are   currently   full   now   and   creating   a   waiting   list   demonstrating   demand   is   the   next   step   to   getting   more   
hangars   constructed.    Please   email   lynn.hoff@ci.stcloud.mn.us   and   cc   william.towle@ci.stcloud.mn.us   to   get   
put   on   the   waiting   list   -   thank   you!     

It's   time   for   you   to   fly!   Complete   your   SCSU   Aero   Club   application   today!    The   website   has   changed   for   
scheduling,   info,   and   registration.    The   new   website   is:     www.scsuaeroclub.org   

  

***PLEASE   DO   NOT   PARK   ANY   VEHICLES   IN   FRONT   OF   HANGERS**** EAA   Chapter   551   membership   dues   are   
$25.00   Dues   can   be   submitted/mailed   to   EAA   551's   Treasurer:    Kenneth   HT   Olson   CPA   LTD.   PO   Box  
335,   Sartell,   MN.   56377   

EAA   551   chapter   programs   are   held   on   the   3rd   Monday   of   every   month   @6:30   p.m,   dinner   at   6:00   p.m.   
Please   reference   our   EAA   551   monthly   newsletter   for   details:      http://www.eaa551.org/newsletters.php   

  

 
 
 

https://www.eaa.org/eaa/youth/free-ye-flights/ye-volunteers/ye-volunteer-opportunities/eaa-young-eagles-volunteer-pilots
https://www.eaa.org/eaa/youth/free-ye-flights/ye-volunteers/ye-volunteer-opportunities/eaa-young-eagles-volunteer-pilots
http://www.scsuaeroclub.org/
http://www.eaa551.org/newsletters.php


  
  
  

Chapter   551   Member’s   Corner   

What’s   happening   around   the   chapter?   Go   somewhere   cool   in   your   airplane?   Go   flying   with   
some   friends?   

Want   to   see   it   here?   Send   pictures   (and   a   description)   to   RyanCRask@gmail.com   with   “551   Member’s   Corner”   in   the   
subject   line   

Submit   projects   you   are   working   on   and/or   project   updates   to   Steve   Reisdorf   at   srreisdorf@charter.net   for   publication   
in   the   newsletter   

  

  
October   2020   Program   Meeting:   Great   presentation   by   Josh   Trisko   and   Brittany   Kahawai!   

  
  

  

 



  
  
  

 

Board   Minutes:   

EAA   551   Board   Meeting   

Date:     12/07/20   

Attendees:     Mark   P.,   Tyler   G.,   Chip   S.,   Steve   R.,   Ken   O.,   Dave   T.,   Dean   S.,   Dale   F.,   Angie   O.     

Called   to   order :    18:30  

Treasurers   Report :    Ken   Olson   

o Scholarship   Fund:    $1,555.62     
o Ray   Aviation   Fund:    $1,818.11     
o General   Fund:    $7,228.16   

Scholarship   Committee:     Carol   S.,   Greg   B.,   Ken   O.,   Angie   O.   

o Ray   Aviation   Scholarship   Deadlines:   
o December   31,   2020,   for   the   50/50   match   
o January   31,   2021,   for   the   full   $10,000   scholarship.   

Web   Master:     

Rob   J.   –   no   report   

1,   3,   5-year   plan:     

Wade   –   No   Report  
Young   Eagles:   

o Young   Eagle   Flights:    2021   Dates   

  

2021   EAA   Chapter   551   Directors   (Voting   Board   
Members)   
Class   1   Directors:   
President:   Tyler   Gohmann   
Vice   President:   Isaac   Stone   
Second   Vice   President:   Steve   Reisdorf   
Secretary:   Angie   Olson   
Treasurer:   Ken   Olson   
Young   Eagles   Coordinator:   Chip   Sauers   
Immediate   Past   President:   Mark   Priglmeier   

  
Class   2   Directors:   
Dale   Field   
Dave   Tannehill   
Dean   S.   
Chip   Sauers   (Young   Eagles   Coordinator)   
Rob   Jahnke   (Webmaster)   
Ryan   Rask   (Newsletter   Editor)   

  

  

  

EAA   Chapter   551   Appointments     
Young   Eagles   Coordinator:   Chip   Sauers   
Webmaster:   Rob   Jahnke   
Newsletter   Editor:   Ryan   Rask   
Membership   Coordinator:   Ken   Olson   
Scholarship/Fundraising   Committee:   Carol   
Schimnich,   Greg   Bednark,   Ken   Olson   and   Angie   Olson  

  



  
  
  

▪ May   15   –   STC   
▪ June   19   –   LXL   
▪ Sept.   18   -   STC   

o Young   Eagle   funds   to   be   used   by   the   end   of   2020     
▪ Approximately   $140.00   

New   Ratings   and   Accomplishment   Recognition:   

o None   reported     

Meal   Assignments   

o Not   discussed   for   2021   

2021   Program   Ideas:   

o Ice   Port   
o Flight/snowmobile     

Old   Business:   

o Thank   you,   Tyler   G.,     for   spearheading   the   purchase   or   walkie-talkies   and   accessories   for   EAA   551   
events!!   

▪ All   radios   are   labeled     
▪ Earpieces   are   back   ordered   

o Submit   projects   you   are   working   on   and/or   project   updates   to   Steve   R.   
( srreisdorf@charter.net )   for   publication   in   the   newsletter   

o Discussion   on   the   purchase   of   Microsoft   Flight   sim   is   not   cost   effective   (approximately   $2,500)   and   
additional   requirement   of   internet   service   is   also   prohibitive   for   acquisition.   Move   to   table   –   Dale   F.,   
seconded   Steve   R.,   M/S/P   

o Internet   options   are   being   explored   by   Mark   P.   

New   Business:   

o Kade   Stommes   donation   given   to   support   flight   training   and/or   aircraft   rental.    Receipts   will   be   sent   to   
Ken   O.     

o A   possible   program   idea   for   spring/summer   of   2021:    RC   Airshow   at   Leaders   
o Board   positions   for   2021   

2021   Board   
President:   Tyler   Gohmann   
Vice   President:   Isaac   Stone   
2nd   Vice   President:   Steve   Reisdorf   
Secretary:   Angie   Olson   
Treasurer:   Ken   Olson   
Young   Eagles   Coordinator:   Chip   Sauers   
Immediate   Past   President:   Mark   Priglmeier   

  
Class   2   Board   Directors   
Dave   Tannehill   
Dean   S.   
Chip   Sauers   
Dale   Field   

  

mailto:srreisdorf@charter.net


  
  
  

Ryan   Rask   
  

Chapter   Appointed   Positions   
Scholarship/Fundraising   Committee:   Carol   Schimnich,   Greg   Bednark,   Ken   Olson,   Angie   Olson   
Chapter   Photographer:   Beverly   Nordvik    
Membership   Coordinator:   Ken   Olson   
Newsletter   Editor:   Ryan   Rask   
Web   Editor:   Rob   Jahnke   

  

Motion   to   adjourn:    Steve   R.   –   seconded   –   Dave   T.    M/S/P   

Meeting   Adjourned:    19:25   

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  



  
  
  

  

  

  



  
  
  

  

A   Challenge   to   Members   to   Share   the   Gift   of   EAA   
By:   David   Leiting,   EAA   Lifetime   579157   
Vice   President   of   EAA   Chapter   252   
EAA   Membership   Development   Manager     

The   past   10   months   have   flipped   the   world   upside   down   for   many   of   us,   but   they   have   also   allowed   us   to   spend   more   
time   focusing   on   our   families   and   our   passions.   For   all   of   us,   the   shared   passion   is   aviation.   It   is   what   brought   us   together,   
and   has   been   the   one   constant   we   can   look   to   when   the   days   get   rough.     

The   flying   club   I   am   a   member   of   shut   down   operations   for   90   days   as   we   evaluated   how   we   could   safely   operate   
amongst   the   COVID-19   pandemic.   It   pained   me   to   stay   out   of   the   cockpit   for   more   than   three   months.   This   was   the   first   
time   since   I   passed   my   private   pilot   check   ride   that   I   was   out   of   my   90-day   currency!    Additionally,   my   local   EAA   chapter   
put   all   of   our   events   on   hold.   Although   we   were   able   to   conduct   virtual   gatherings   and   board   meetings,   it   wasn’t   the   
same   as   our   usual   in-person   events.   

This   lack   of   aviation   activity   caused   me   to   reflect   on   my   passion   for   aviation,   and   remind   myself   how   easy   it   is   to   take   for   
granted   the   aviation   opportunities   afforded   by   EAA.   Like   many   of   you,   much   of   what   I   use   to   fuel   my   passion   for   aviation   
has   come   from   EAA.   EAA   AirVenture   Oshkosh,   my   Young   Eagles   flight,   the   relationships   built   through   my   local   chapters,   
and   the   educational   opportunities.   Without   EAA,   I   am   not   quite   sure   where   I   would   find   myself   on   my   aviation   journey.   

  



  
  
  

  

One   of   the   great   pillars   of   EAA   is   the   opportunity   to   give   back,   and   pass   the   torch   to   future   members.   Perhaps   you   have   
given   a   Young   Eagles   flight   that   led   to   a   career   aviator,   or   lent   a   helping   hand   to   a   friend   building   their   own   aircraft.   There   
is   also   a   great   chance   that   you   have   benefited   from   the   generosity   of   a   fellow   EAAer.   It   is   the   lifeblood   of   our   
organization!   

We   all   remember   our   mentor   who   introduced   us   to   aviation   and   are   forever   grateful   for   the   gift   they   gave   us.   That   
mentor   may   still   be   a   close   friend   of   yours   within   your   EAA   chapter.    EAA   is   now   asking   you   to   join   us   in   helping   to   
preserve   the   legacy   of   EAA   Founder   Paul   Poberezny,   and   of   all   our   past   and   current   members,   by   gifting   an   EAA   
membership   to   someone   you   feel   will   continue   to   carry   on   EAA’s   mission   within   The   Spirit   of   Aviation.   

It   is   EAA   members   such   as   yourself   that   can   bring   aboard   the   next   generation   of   members.   Your   involvement   in   your   local   
chapter   is   even   a   greater   reason   to   introduce   them   to   EAA.   Chapter   members   are   the   most   engaged   and   passionate   
members   you’ll   find   within   EAA.   There   is   no   better   group   than   a   local   chapter   to   welcome   a   newcomer   to   EAA.     

Once   you   identify   whom   you’d   like   to   sponsor,   simply   visit    www.EAA.org/Legacy    to   register   EAA’s   newest   member.   
After   you   gift   this   membership,   invite   the   individual   to   your   chapter,   and   show   them   the   opportunities   and   community   
that   exist   in   their   own   backyard.    By   gifting   a   membership   and   becoming   a   Legacy   sponsor,   you   will   receive   a   Legacy   
sponsor   pin   and   patch.   

EAA   cannot   thank   you   enough   for   your   continued   support   of   the   organization,   and   especially   of   your   local   chapter.   
Chapters   are   the   lifeblood   of   EAA,   and   without   them   the   impact   of   EAA   would   be   fraction   of   what   it   is   today.   Enjoy   your   
holiday   season,   and   we   hope   to   see   you   in   Oshkosh   this   July!   

  

  

http://www.eaa.org/Legacy

